FROM THE OFFICE OF THE JUDICIAL ADMINISTRATOR
Werner University Center #121c¢ | 345 Monmouth Ave. N. | Monmouth, OR 97361

To all relevant parties:

At the February 23rd meeting of the Judicial Board, the board delivered a decision following the
hearing request filed against the ASWOU Senate for violations of Oregon Public Meeting Law
and the ASWOU Governing Documents. The Judicial Board found the ASWOU Senate in
violation of Article IV Section 1, subsection a of the ASWOU Bylaws:

“The Senate shall meet at least three times monthly, with the exception of the
months of December, June, July, August, and September, or when the regularly scheduled
meeting of the Senate is on a day when the university is closed. The Senate shall not meet
during finals week, except for special meetings, and is not required to fulfill its meeting
quota during the months which include finals week.”

Per the failure to meet three times in the month of January, the Judicial Board sanctioned the
52nd ASWOU Senate to a probationary period until the end of Spring 2022. Should the ASWOU
Senate fail to meet the above outlined requirements, they will be subjected to further sanctions
under the ASWOU Judicial Board.

If you have any other questions, please contact Judicial Administrator Young.

Best,

The ASWOU Judicial Board



